
I-305.15. Public Visibility Committee 
Bylaw  
 
The IEEE Public Visibility Committee shall be appointed by and report to the IEEE 
Board of Directors.  The Public Visibility Committee shall be responsible for the 
public visibility initiative, related communications and other activities focused on 
increasing public understanding of how engineering, computing and technology 
benefit humanity, and to promote the visibility of engineering, computing and IEEE 
technical professionals who carry out this work.  
 
Membership.  The IEEE Public Visibility Committee shall consist of not more than six 
voting members, including the Chair, all of whom shall be appointed by the IEEE 
Board of Directors.  Members shall serve two-year staggered terms with 
reappointment permissible for one additional term.  The Chair, who should have 
recent experience on the Committee, shall be selected from among the Committee 
members and shall serve a one-year term in that position with reappointment 
permissible for one additional term.  In view of the expertise required,  
non-members of IEEE shall be eligible for appointment as voting members of this 
Committee.  Members shall have knowledge of, or experience in public visibility 
initiatives or corporate communication programs. 
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